	OLD CATTON NEWSLETTER
	
	

	[image: image2.png]CUSTOMER SERVICE EXCELLENCE




	Tel: 01603 426973     Fax: 01603 424029

www.oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk

e-mail: office@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk
Executive Headteacher: 

Mrs. A. D.  Best-White MA

Head of School Mrs. K. Connelly 

	[image: image3.jpg]



	
	

	 Issue 14    Monday 12th December 2016    
	
	



[image: image1]Dear Parents 
I would like to say a HUGE well done to all the children for putting on brilliant shows last week. I hope that you all enjoyed them as much as I did. It really was a pleasure to see all the hard work pay off in fantastic performances. Thank you also to the staff who worked so hard to put them together. I think it is safe to say that it was a job well done!
This will be the final newsletter before we break up for Christmas so I would also like to wish all our families a wonderful Christmas and a happy and healthy new year. We look forward to seeing you in 2017!

Stars of the Week!  
[image: image2.png]Congratulations to this week’s Stars – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

6E – Harley Warner 
6E – Yung Loh 
6R – Jacob Coe
6R – Abbie Chapman 
6S – Fay Bridge 
6S – Joel Frimpong 
4G – Emadiong Udom 
4G – Ayden Webster 
4P – Barney Dann
4P – Jack Parker 
3C – Mikey Bradstreet 
3C – Elsie Blackman 
3E – Luke Dodds 
3E – Jacob Delf 
Attendance Cup
3C won the attendance cup for their attendance the week before half term, with attendance of 100% - Well done! 
Golden Book!
The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Sam Sillett 

Sophie Callow 

Reminder of dates up to half term: 

Tuesday 13th December—Flu spray for Year 3 children 

Wednesday 14th December—Celebration Assembly 9:00am 

Thursday 15th December—

Carol Service at St Margaret's Church Year 3/4 9:30am 

Carol Service at St Margaret's Church Year 5/6 2:00pm 

Parents invited to attend the service

Friday 16th December—Christmas Jumper day and last day of term! Wear your Christmas jumper and donate £1 to Save the Children

Monday 19th December 2016 —Wednesday 4th January 2017 Christmas Holiday 

Wednesday 4th January 2017—Staff Inset Day 

Thursday 5th January 2017—Children return to School
Flu Spray

The Nurses will be in school on Tuesday 13th December to give the flu spray to the year 3 children who have consent from parents. If you have not given consent or not returned the forms your child will not be given the spray on the day. 

Celebration Assembly 

On Wednesday 14th December at 9:00am we will be

having our end of term celebration assembly. For year 3

parents who have not attended before, we invite parents of the children who will be receiving an award. The Bug Awards, (Bronze in the Autumn Term) Attendance Awards and Head Teachers Awards will all be presented in the assembly. We ask that you do not tell your children if they are receiving a Headteacher’s Award as it is always lovely if the children in question have a great surprise! We are proud of all the children and their achievements this term so please do not think that if your child is not receiving an award this week that they have not done exceptionally well – I am sure they have! They will be working towards achieving their Bronze Bug Award for next term. Logistically we simply can’t fit everyone in the hall and therefore have to invite only those whose children are receiving awards on the day.
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Christmas Dinner 

On Wednesday 14th 
December we will be 
having our Christmas 
Dinner! Please remember 
that if your child has not 
ordered a Christmas Dinner 
they need to bring a home 
packed lunch on the day as the school kitchen will not be able to serve any other options on the day. Thank you.      

Choir on the Radio 

As I stated in a previous letter to the parents and carers of the children concerned, the Choir in school recorded, “Santa Claus is coming to town” for Radio Norfolk and the recording will be played on 99.9 on Monday 12th December between 8am and 8.30am. The Radio Station would also like to offer all the children who took part a “Cool Ride to School” as a thank you for taking part. Parents can apply on the Radio Norfolk website using the link below if they are interested in this opportunity. 

http://www.999radionorwich.com/win/info.php?refnum=5448 Well done to all who took part and thank you to 
Mr Semmens who coordinated.
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Carol Services 
On Thursday 15th December we will be holding two carol services. Year 3 and 4 will be having their service at St Margaret’s at 9:30am and you are more than welcome to join us if you would like. We will be singing carols and listening to readings from staff and children as well as listening to an address from Rev Parsons. Year 3 and 4 will then return to school to continue with the rest of their day. We will then be repeating the service at 2:00pm with year 5 and 6. Again, please join us if you would like to. After this service year 5 and 6 will return to school but you can collect your child from their classroom after the service and take them home rather than waiting until the end of the day. Please note that we can only allow other children to go home with an adult who is not their family member if we have a letter to give permission. You may also take siblings home at the same time if they are in lower school. I look forward to seeing you there if you can attend. 
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Clubs Spring Term

Italian Club – Spring Term

During the first week back in January, I will be offering spaces to those children who would like to join Italian Club for the Spring Term. Italian Club is a conversation based club and we will be covering some of the following topics:

•
Days of the week

•
Months of the year

•
Seasons

•
The body

•
Animals

•
Numbers

•
Colours 

If your child has already taken part in Italian Club during the Autumn Term, they are more than welcome back although some topics may be covered in the Spring Term that have already been covered in the Autumn Term. I will be sending a letter home during the first full week back to ask for pupils to sign up to Italian Club for the Spring Term. The first Spring Term Italian Club will begin on Tuesday 17th January 2017 3:15 – 4:00. If you have any further questions regarding Italian Club, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Miss Emrick
Art Club 

Art club will continue on Thursdays after school from 3.30 – 4.30 in the Spring Term. In order to give children who haven’t attended an opportunity to join I will be sending out letters in the first week for children to apply/reapply if they wish to. There will be 21 spaces available. Initially it will be first come first served and a list of the first 21 will be circulated so your child knows when the sessions will start and if they have a place.  If demand is high a rota will be devised and you will be notified when your child can start. Many Thanks.
Miss Cooper
Dance Club

Dance Club will be returning to normal with the same children as started in the Autumn Term from Tuesday 10th January. If there are any other children who would now like to join please come and let me know as Cat is normally happy to add to the class. 

Gymnastics Club 

Gymnastics Club will also be returning to normal after school on a Monday from Monday 9th January. This club is run by Norwich School teachers. I will need to check with them if they want to keep the same children from the Autumn Term or offer out the club to new pupils. To begin January the same children can attend. I will then organise with the teachers how the Spring Term progresses. 

There will be an updated timetable in the New Year for clubs that children can attend in school time. I will publish this, with any alterations, in January 2017. 

Money Raised for School

I wanted to say a HUGE thank you to everyone who has helped us to raise money for school this year so far. In doing the Christmas Fayre, the Disco, the Quiz Night and the collections at the end of the shows we have raised over £2000! This is superb and I am very grateful for your contributions. It all adds up and will make a difference in enabling us to make the school a better place for the children. Thank you very, very much. 
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Homework over Christmas!

The teachers in school wanted me to make it very clear that while they are setting homework during the school Christmas Holidays as some children really enjoy it, in this case, IT IS NOT COMPULSORY! If the children would like to complete it – great! If they do not wish to – that is also totally fine. There will be no consequence of anyone not completing homework over Christmas. 

Police Safer Neighbourhood Surgery

PCSO Steve Downes will be holding a Police Safer Neighbourhood Surgery on Friday 16th December, from 4pm – 6pm at Morrison’s Food Store, The Paddocks

Old Catton, Norwich. Please go along with any concerns you may have. He will be able to address complaints, report incidents and give advice on matters. 
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
Look at the picture of the beautiful winter scene. Use it to talk to your families about the setting. Where could it be? Who might live there? Think about a story you could make around the setting. Can you think of any questions you would like to ask about the picture? 
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In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!
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Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Exquisiteness!
 (allure, loveliness, charm, appeal, heavenliness,)
Please encourage your child to use this word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
I hope you all have a great week! Please come in and speak to me or your children’s class teachers if you have any worries or concerns. 

Mrs K Connelly.
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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